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Dear Parents & Families, 
 Welcome back everyone! It was great 
to have all levels back together today and we 
look forward to hopefully having 6 weeks of 
learning onsite together.  

Whilst lockdown fatigue may have 
caused challenges for some families, student 
assessments that we have been completing 
online and onsite over the past two weeks 
have shown above average growth for most 
students once again. This is a great result for 
our students, and a testament to effort of 
parents and teachers to ensure that learning 
continued at a high level. Well done! 
RETURN TO SCHOOL ARRANGEMENTS 

Arrival and Dismissal Times for all 
students (Prep – Year 6) is now in House 
Teams once again.  

o  Entry -     Latrobe – 8.30am 
Bates – 8.40am 
Kelly – 8.50am 

o Exit -   Latrobe – 3.10pm 
Bates – 3.20pm 
Kelly – 3.30pm 

Please do not wait around or 
congregate in the carpark, once you have 
collected your child, you must leave directly. 

Please remember that only staff and 
students are permitted on the school site. 
FACE MASKS FOR STUDENTS 
 As you would be aware, face masks 
are recommended to be worn indoors for 
Years Prep – 2 and are mandated to be worn 
indoors for Years 3 – 6. If you are interested 
in purchasing a mask made by one of our 
school families, please see the attached flyer 
in the newsletter. 
PREP 2022 ORIENTATION 
 Our first session will be onsite next 
Tuesday, November 9, from 9.30 – 11.00am. 
We are looking forward to hosting our new 
Preps for next year. 
SACRAMENTS  
RECONCILIATION 
 The Sacrament of Reconciliation for 
Year 3 2021 students will be celebrated on 
Thursday November 18 and Year 2 2021 
students will celebrate the Sacrament on 

Thursday November 25. As previously 
advised, this Sacrament will be celebrated as 
a school activity, but parents will have a 
home activity to complete with their child prior 
to the Sacrament as part of their role in 
preparing their child. 
FIRST EUCHARIST 
 After discussion with Fr Terry, due to 
COVID restrictions on religious celebrations, 
it has been determined that the planned 
celebration of First Eucharist this year will be 
moved to February 2022. Year 4 2021 
students will celebrate the Sacrament on 
Sunday February 20 at 11.30am. Year 3 
2021 will celebrate the Sacrament on Sunday 
February 27 at 11.30am. By moving to 2022 
we are able to set definite dates and it will 
enable larger numbers to attend the 
celebration as the current roadmap density 
limit would only allow for the child and their 
parents to attend. It will also allow time for 
parents to book a venue for any celebration 
they wish to hold, give plenty of notice to 
extended family or friends, as well as 
organising this child’s outfit for the day.   

Year 3 2022 celebrate the Sacrament 
later in the second half of 2022. 
SCHOOL HATS 

School Hats are compulsory at all 
times in Term 4 when the students are 
outside, and the use of sunscreen is highly 
recommended. Students may now wear their 
summer uniform on the warmer days. As a 
Sunsmart School the policy is: ‘No Hat, No 
Play’. 

Stay safe and enjoy having your child 
back onsite at OLW! 

Kevin Burke 

 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who found out 
that prodigious means ‘extremely great in 
ability, amount or strength’. 

Our word for this week is: 
HANDICAP 

Find out it’s meaning and origin and 
see if you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week! 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment:  

 

 
Hi Everyone. 
 

RESUMPTION OF MASSES 

Masses will begin the first weekend in November, Saturday November 6 & Sunday 

November 7. Masses will then be held daily at 10.00am. 

 

Under the current restrictions, numbers are limited under the density quotient rule, only 

double vaccinated parishioners may attend and you must wear a mask. You will also be 

required to sign in using the COVID safe app.  

 

CHURCH MAINTENANCE & UPGRADES 

New carpet squares are being installed in the Church next week. We are seeking the 

assistance of anyone who can help move the pews next Sunday, October 31, at 3pm. If you are 

free to assist, just arrive, no pre-registration is necessary. With a few helping it should not take 

long.  

Thank you! Fr. Terry 
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